August 27, 1954.

The following members of the Department of
External Affalrs are now on thelr way or will be leaving
in a few days for Indochina to take up their appointment
with the International Supervisory Cormissions:

Marcel Cadieux of Montreal who will be Politicsal
Adviser to the Canadian Commissioner in Vietnam;

R, Duder of St. John's, Newfoundland, who will be
Political Adviser to the Canadian Commissioner
in Cambodia;

J. H. Thurrott of Fredericton, N.,B., who will be
Political Adviser to the Canadian Commissioner in
Laos;g

A. R. Kilgour, of Torontc, who will be Deputy
Secretary-General of the Commission Secretariat
in Vietnam;

A. R. Crepault of Montreal and R, W. Murray of
Woodstock, Ontario, and Toronto, who will be on the
staff of the Canadian Commissioner in Vietnam,

Mr. Duder and Mr. Thurrott will serve as Acting
Commissioners in Cambodia and Laos respectively pending
the arrival in the near future of the Commissioners.

Mr. Duder is proceeding to Indochina from Belgrade where
he has been First Secret:z:ry in the Canadian Embassy.

Mr. Thurrott 1s proceeding {rom Colombo where he has been
First Secretary in the Office of the High Commissioner

for Canada to Ceylon. Mr. Cadleux returned recently from
Paris where he was Counsellor at the Canadian Permanent
Delegation to the North Atluntic Council. Messrs. Kilgour,
Crepault and Murray were at the time of their appointment
in the Department of External Affairs in Ottawa,




